
June 16, 2025 
Middle School Board Report 
 

1.​ During our May 27th staff meeting, surveys were reviewed and student input was gone over.  
The summary of the staff survey was also gone over and technology was a point of topic as 
we are seeing a shift in the majority of teachers wanting chromebooks instead of ipads for 
students to use.  This will be a topic of discussion for the 25-26 school year.  

 
2.​ Our PBIS team met June 11th to discuss changes needed to our PBIS system to better 

support our students.  These changes have been reflected in the handbook that will be 
discussed later in this meeting. 
 

3.​ iPads have all been collected and are getting ready to go for the next instructional year.  We 
have had the fewest amount of fines this year, so a big shout out to students for finding 
missing charging items. Big Thanks to Mr. Cantu, Lisa Aegeter, and the MS paras and 
teachers for getting everything checked in during our last week of school. 
 

4.​ Summer Meal Program - what a great thing (266 surveys filled out = around 564 students 
receiving 5 lunches &  5 breakfasts to be served each week over 7 weeks this summer.  Huge 
thank you to Jodi Cerwinske and the summer helpers for making all of these meals. 

 
5.​ New Hampton’s 3rd place E-League Team at the State competition, Congratulations 

Chickasaws! 

 
 

6.​ I want to thank all of the MS staff and students for allowing me to lead a fabulous group of 
individuals as the MS Principal this year again.  We have never strived to be average as we 
are always looking at raising the bar every year. Our school mantra of becoming the best 
version of ourselves is really a neat thing to see as kids progress through the grades. In the 
past five years in this leadership position I have kept track of enrollment numbers in the 
middle school and we have seen a growth of 50 students. This is amazing and a true 
testament of students wanting what we are offering in our building. 


